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PORT ADVISORY/BULLETIN/ANNOUNCEMENT
PABA No. PPD 040-2020

; No. of pages including this page:
DATE: 25 August 2020 Two (2) pages

TO: All PPA Employees Emails:
Terminal Management Offices
Sagittarius Security Agency
All Private Ports
CHO Personnel
Shipping Lines
Other Port Stakeholders
All Others Concerned

Email: bagartalia@ppa.com.ph
FROM: The Port Police Division Manager | PPD Email: moc_ppd@ppa.com.ph
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667

Cc: Division Managers, Terminal Managers Oroport and various shipping lines

SUBJECT: IMPLEMENTATION OF HEIGHTENED SECURITY ALERT IN ALL PORTS
UNDER PMO-MOC IN LIGHT OF THE RECENT TWIN BOMBING
INCIDENTS IN JOLO, SULU

ATTENTION: If you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify
us at once through Tel.(088)856-1264; Fax(088) 856-4667, Email Address:ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or

moc_ppd@ppa.com.ph
MESSAGE:

In view of the continuing implementation of International Ship and Port Facility
Security (ISPS) Code and in compliance with the unnumbered Memorandum issued
by the Assistant Secretary for Maritime of the Department of Transportation dated
24 August 2020 to ensure safety and security of the riding public as well as the port
stakeholders in light of the recent twin bombing incidents that transpired in Jolo, Sulu
last 24 August 2020, all Port Police Officers, Terminal Managers and security
personnel detailed at PMO MOC are hereby directed to immediately implement
Heightened Security Alert / intensified target-hardening measures, such as but not
limited to, stringent screening, tighter access control and other protection measures
as well as existing safety and health protocols within your area of jurisdiction.

You are likewise advised to sustain intelligence build-up and closely coordinate with
friendly forces and intelligence community operating within your AOR and report
immediately thru the PMO’s Command Center any information that may affect the
port security for further assessment and validation.
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This Advisory takes effect immediately and shall remain in force, unless sooner
revoked or otherwise amended by this Office.

For information, guidance and ready reference.

PPSUPT BERNARDO A GARTALIA
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